Proposed Response to New 403(b) Retirement Plan Regulations

Background

In July 2007, the IRS introduced major changes that increase an employer’s responsibilities as the plan sponsor of a 403(b) retirement plan.  Employers will be required to:

· Have a formal written plan document;

· Establish methods to exchange information with both current and former plan providers; and 
· Ensure that the plan complies with the 403(b) Regulations in both form and operation, including the proper administration of transfers, hardship withdrawals, loans, etc.
Compliance with these changes is generally required by January 1, 2009.  
Proposed Response
The Council of Business Officers Task Force on 403(b) Regulations has studied this issue for the past few months.  It appears that many institutions are not able to assume the new role forced upon them by the Regulations without significant increases in staff and expertise in this area.  Additionally, most, if not all of the institutions will experience heightened administrative burdens in complying with the regulations due to the high number of providers currently contracting with one or more of the institution’s employees.  Consequently, we believe it is in the best interests of the institutions to collectively take on the following tasks under the auspices of the State Regents for Higher Education to alleviate some of the burdens imposed by the IRS:  
· Develop an omnibus plan (the “Plan”) which all institutions can choose to participate in;

· Reduce the number of “approved vendors” eligible to receive contributions under the Plan, based on factors such as cost, product performance and service capabilities; and

· Hire a third-party administrator to provide both administrative and compliance relief to the institutions by securing required information sharing agreement, remitting contributions to providers, overseeing transfers, loans, hardship withdrawal, etc.
To accomplish these tasks, the Task Force recommends that an independent consultant be retained for the initial phases of this process to conduct a Request for Proposal for the “approved vendors” and third-party administrator, evaluate the responses received, and provide recommendations to the Taskforce.  Additionally, we recommend that such consultant provide ongoing services to the Taskforce for purposes of reviewing the “approved vendors” initially selected for the Plan.  McAfee and Taft would also be retained to serve as legal counsel throughout this process and to prepare the plan document.
Cost

The cost for the independent consultant and legal counsel is estimated to be $300,000 to $500,000 total, shared by participating institutions.  Estimates for institutions to secure these services separately range from $50,000 to $300,000; thus savings incur through efficiencies of scale.  The ongoing costs for a third party administrator and continued evaluation of “approved vendors” by the independent consultant could be assumed by employers or passed on to employees who participate in the Plan.

The Task Force anticipates that an RFP to obtain the independent consultant would be ready for distribution within the week.  A draft is attached for your review and comment.  The Task Force is requesting that each institution indicate if they wish to participate in the joint RFP for an independent consultant and legal counsel and assume their share of the cost.  You will be asked for your institution’s decision at the next COBO meeting.
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